## Barony of Krae Glas - Minutes June 2023

Summary			
Location	Noble Park Scout Hall		10th Saturday June 2023
Time	1521- Opened by Warren McArdle		
Attendance			
Officers	<ol> <li>Seneschal</li> <li>Deputy Seneschal</li> <li>Reeve</li> <li>Deputy Reeve</li> <li>Marshal</li> <li>Captain of Archers</li> <li>Deputy Captain of Archers</li> <li>Rapier Marshal</li> <li>Deputy Rapier Marshall</li> <li>Baron</li> <li>Baroness</li> <li>Constable</li> <li>A+S Officer</li> <li>Herald</li> <li>Web minister</li> </ol>	<ol> <li>Warren McArdle</li> <li>Maree Yarwood</li> <li>Janet Coath</li> <li>Cathy Leviston</li> <li>Stephen Davis</li> <li>Claire Carpenter</li> <li>Michelle Kurrie</li> <li>Jason Metcalfe</li> <li>Jason Tate</li> <li>Stephen Davis</li> <li>Margie Henley</li> <li>Leanne McArdle</li> <li>Lillian Johnston</li> <li>Maree Yarwood</li> <li>Kevin Duong</li> </ol>	<ol> <li>Present</li> <li>Apologies</li> <li>Present</li> <li>Present</li> <li>Apologies</li> <li>Apologies</li> <li>N/A</li> <li>Apologies</li> <li>Apologies</li> <li>Present</li> </ol>
Visitors	<ul><li>16. Chronicler</li><li>17. Chatelaine</li><li>18. Quartermaster</li><li>19. St. Monica Seneschal</li></ul>	16. Margie Henley 17. Shona Boulton 18. Erynn McArdle 19. Rach Thorpe-Jones  Tamboarice, Tobias Wolf, Margaret Rendell, David and	16. Present 17. Present 18. Apologies 19. Apologies
Populace Present	Conrad Leviston, Barbara Winkler-Wolff, Susan Archer, Bronwyn Schoer, Rebecca Taylor, Nik Barton, Isabella Archer, Natalie and Debbie Szabo, Geoff Warren, Ha Sarah Nguyen.		

Meeting			
Description	Action & Person Responsible	Comments/Status	Person Seconding & Timeframe (if determined)
Previous Minutes		MOVED: Margie with adjustments	Shona
Officers (appointments and vacancy)	<ul> <li>Advertising for a new A&amp;S Officer has begun.</li> <li>Joanna of St Monica has stepped forth.</li> <li>Check with Kingdom A&amp;S about the situation.</li> <li>Armoured Marshall – Warren is to advertise.</li> </ul>		
Events Summary & Fee	edback		
Other	No events		
	RECURRING EVENTS		
Bi-Monthly Archery (Noble Park Secondary)	<ul> <li>Wet but people had fun and everyone got to do things.</li> <li>Thanks to Julia for photos.</li> <li>Suggestion to make Baronial photographer?</li> </ul>	-	
Thursday Night Training (Noble Park Scout Hall)	- There are a lot more people attending including social visitors.  Now starting to cover costs. Word of mouth is spreading.	Reminder - While there are lots of fighters it is not just fighting but socialising too.	
Expenses			
None	No expenses outstanding.		
Upcoming Events			

Proposed Events:	<ol> <li>Solmonath III</li> <li>Day of Honour</li> <li>Royal Soiree</li> <li>Inter-College War</li> <li>Armouring Workshop</li> <li>Day of Champions</li> </ol>	[Pending Proposal] [Pending Approval/Submission] [Pending Time]	
1. Solmonath III (Maree)	<ul> <li>Crafthall - Mud and Cakes Theme</li> <li>A&amp;S Heavy and Rapier</li> <li>Wheelbarrow/Plough races</li> </ul>	Still under Proposal	August 12th
2. Day of Honour (Leanne/Brechin)	- Leanne to chat with the rest of Brechin to work out if they will run it.	Still under Planning.	
3. Royal Soiree (Leanne/Margie)	<ul> <li>Upcoming tentative Royal visit from Her Majesty.</li> <li>May be run on a normal Thursday Night event instead of Training.</li> <li>Marg to speak with Bart (royal liaison). Needs steward(s).</li> <li>Leanne has volunteered as backup.</li> <li>Margie will know if available at the end of August.</li> </ul>		October instead of July Proposed date is 5/10/23
4. Inter-College War (St. Monica)	<ul> <li>Venue is Camp Warringal, north of Melbourne. <ul> <li>Site of ICW2017.</li> <li>Baroness Eleanor of stormhold is offering assistance.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Will need a university grant application.</li> <li>Considering upcoming reasons for war.</li> <li>Will need clarification of SCA insurance and .</li> <li>Will need Baronial Rapier Marshal for statutory declaration issue.</li> <li>This will need to be passed to Putter as well for College Marshal.</li> </ul> <li>Will be focusing on exams upcoming.</li>		22-24th of September.

- Nice to see a hive of activity. Great event and idea, thank you Jon.		9 <sup>th</sup> – 12 <sup>th</sup> June.
<ul> <li>Ongoing discussions. Input sought from the populace.</li> <li>Contact Warren if interested.</li> </ul>		
Monday stormhold potluck tourney and music	"Any events with cases of Covid involve incident reports."	
<ul> <li>Maintenance:         <ul> <li>Kitchen work TBA. We may offer to buy a new stove/oven as the current one is too small for our needs.</li> <li>Front ramp - Waldo will give quote to Scouts to fix.</li> <li>Electricity - is coming to do wiring in the kitchen and will install electricity to the East side of the hall.</li> <li>Door to the storeroom is breaking apart.</li> <li>Oven - has to be taken to council to be agreed upon.</li> <li>Hinge and Gate - paid for.</li> <li>Current liaison is in England and the other is not responding to emails. Current liaison is Emma.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	Proposal for an oven that will suffice that will stay and be gifted to the scout hall. \$600 budget.	
<ul> <li>7000+ views on TikTok for Conrad being killed by Jason.</li> <li>Kingdom social media officer has suggested we make short form content.</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Ongoing discussions. Input sought from the populace.</li> <li>Contact Warren if interested.</li> <li>Monday stormhold potluck tourney and music</li> <li>Maintenance: <ul> <li>Kitchen work TBA. We may offer to buy a new stove/oven as the current one is too small for our needs.</li> <li>Front ramp - Waldo will give quote to Scouts to fix.</li> <li>Electricity - is coming to do wiring in the kitchen and will install electricity to the East side of the hall.</li> <li>Door to the storeroom is breaking apart.</li> <li>Oven - has to be taken to council to be agreed upon.</li> <li>Hinge and Gate - paid for.</li> <li>Current liaison is in England and the other is not responding to emails. Current liaison is Emma.</li> </ul> </li> <li>7000+ views on TikTok for Conrad being killed by Jason.</li> <li>Kingdom social media officer has suggested we make short form</li> </ul>	Ongoing discussions. Input sought from the populace. Contact Warren if interested.  Monday stormhold potluck tourney and music  Maintenance:  Kitchen work TBA. We may offer to buy a new stove/oven as the current one is too small for our needs. Front ramp - Waldo will give quote to Scouts to fix. Electricity - is coming to do wiring in the kitchen and will install electricity to the East side of the hall. Door to the storeroom is breaking apart. Oven - has to be taken to council to be agreed upon. Hinge and Gate - paid for. Current liaison is in England and the other is not responding to emails. Current liaison is Emma.  Touth views on TikTok for Conrad being killed by Jason. Kingdom social media officer has suggested we make short form

General Business	<ul> <li>  May   Fix the second set of thrones.</li> <li>O Issue was finding equivalent wood, one small and large. Budget: 100\$.</li> </ul>		
	- List field rope	- List field rope	
Reeve (Janet)	Account balances as at end May 2023 were:  - Community Solutions One account \$2764.49  - Cash Reserve B account \$8467.30  - No cash reserve or floats are outstanding.  - Xero fully reconciled by the end of May 2023.  - Dropbox is up to date with bank statements and sign in sheets.	No events reports outstanding!	
Marshal (Stephen)	<ul> <li>8-20 people at college.</li> <li>7 making armour at the workshop.</li> <li>\$350 per set with university grants to help pay off.</li> <li>Thursday fighting happens with 6-ish people.</li> <li>Injury on Thursday is being looked into.</li> <li>Will help with the Inter College War.</li> </ul>		
Rapier (Jason Metcalfe)	Nothing to report.		
A&S	Joanna of St. Monica has volunteered.	Will be waiting for Kingdom thoughts.	
Webminister (Kevin)	<ul> <li>Warren chatted to Kevin about issues with the website.</li> <li>Will pass on info from other kingdoms.</li> <li>Discussion is being made on Chronicler and Webwright.</li> </ul>		
Herald (Maree)	Nothing to report.		

Constable (Leanne)	<ul> <li>Set folders for archery, craft hall and Thursday nights have been created.</li> <li>Second Square exists but it cannot be found.</li> </ul>	
Chronicler (Margie)	Nothing to report.	
St Monica (Rachel)	<ul> <li>Elections <ul> <li>Reeve - Theodwin known as Zachary.</li> <li>Herald - Ching.</li> <li>New Secretary and Chatelaine</li> </ul> </li> <li>Enjoyed archery. <ul> <li>Well run and thanks to the Captain of Archery and her Deputy.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Seneschal has authorised Putter to be made Marshal.</li> <li>Heraldry is being registered. And interest in doing so.</li> </ul>	- Feedback - Do not overwhelm newcomers about the SCA Most do not retain any larger info about the SCA.
Captain of Archers (Claire)	<ul> <li>Report to come.</li> <li>Loaner bows.</li> <li>Warren has 4 from Barony, Jon mentions that a willing seller is wanting to sell equipment and gear to make arrows.</li> </ul>	
Quartermaster (Erynn)	Things are being cleaned.	
Lyttleham and Groenaholar	Margie strongly opposes official desertion of Hamlets and further discussion with Kingdom Seneschal is needed.  However this section will be removed in future minutes until activity does occur.	
Chatelaine (Shona)	Needs someone to help write reports. Working on networking. Conversing with interested people. Working on ideas to recruit people.	

B&B (Jon and Margie)	<ul> <li>Will be representing at the 30th Yns Fawr.</li> <li>Looking for a Scribe.</li> </ul>
Meeting closed at	1618
Next meeting	Saturday 8 July 2023   Noble Park Hall